
 
 

 

Dear Parents 
 

Sports Report from Mrs Anderson 

On Wednesday 15th June, 25 Year 5/6 pupils went to the local annual inter-schools cricket competition. 

The event, organised by Agilitas Sports, used the Deepings School pupils as umpires as part of their sports 

leader’s course. The majority of pupils had no previous experience of playing cricket matches and for some 

it was their first time representing their school at a sports event. As we set out, spirits were high and 

upon our return, they were even higher with all three teams playing some tremendous cricket - all pupils 

developed as each match was played, with some fantastic batting, fielding and bowling on show.  The icing 

on the cake was coming home with amazing results to top off a brilliant day. The Year 5 team came 2nd, 

the Year 6 team came 2nd and the Year 6 girls’ team came 1st overall. Well done to all involved, you were a 

credit to Westfield!  
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Freya Dickinson Jack Fort   RAB are all stars for being at their Sports Day 

Year 1 Grace Dickens Hunter Flatters Joshua Owen     

Year 2 Hattie McLean Lexi Stanek  Harry Chapman Molly Winn   

Year 3 Yashi Sutrave  Edward Riley  Ava Lipscomb  Daniel Kearns  

Year 4 Spencer Lee  Zayn Rooney  Fearne Woodcock 

Year 5 Gabi Jezo  Evelyn Bostock Esme Enderwick-Edwards 

Year 6 Ted Mylchreest Rory Connell  Hollie Brothwell 
 

We are delighted to present a Music Star Award to George Cooper  
 

Amazing Achievements 

Well done to the following: 
 

 Max Baldyzer has achieved Blue Belt and Ava Winterton has achieved Green Belt in Tae Kwondo 

 Lewis Evans has achieved Grade 1 Piano 
 

Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 6th June.   
 

Gold Trophy Mr Collingwood’s Class (98.97%) 

Silver Trophy  Miss McRae’s Class (98.67%) 
 

Attendance Ted Miss Ward’s Class (98%) 

Miss Binder’s Class, Miss Hibbins’ Class & Mrs Pardoe’s Class (97.33%) 
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Sports Days  

Thank you to everyone who has attended our sports days this week – it has been lovely to enjoy these 

events in the sunshine. Sports day will continue next week as follows:  

 

 Monday 20th June  Year 4 (2:00pm – please note new time) 

Tuesday 21st June  Year 3 (10:00am) 

Wednesday 22nd June Year 1 (2:00pm) 

Thursday 23rd June  Year 5 (10:00am) 

 

As last week, we shall open the gate at the bottom of Kingsley Avenue shortly before each event to 

allow access to the school field.  Please come along to support your children. 
 

E-Safety Concerns – Fortnite 

It has been brought to our attention recently that a number of children, as young as Year 1, are playing 

an online game called Fortnite.  Parents may not be aware that this game has an age rating of 12+ and is 

not suitable for children of primary school age.  Please see below a useful link for parents related to e-

safety: 

 

 https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/ - Parental control guides for consoles, home 

broadband, entertainment apps and more. 
 

Oracy Challenge 

This week we would like you to think of a sport that you feel you would be great at and why. You might 

look up to someone who plays a certain sport or you may have seen this sport being played. Share these 

thoughts with your friends and family and ask them what sport they would be interested in.  
 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne  

THANK YOU to all those who participated in the great turn out for Wednesday’s Father’s Day Sale, what 

a busy morning we had! Thanks also for all the support from school staff coordinating all classes to attend. 

We hope all the gift recipients have a super weekend and get plenty of fuss from their children. 

Fundraising Focus – we thought you might like to know where our funds are being used. The school are 

looking to further expand and improve outdoor play and learning facilities. Friends have been able to pledge 

£2000 already from the Christmas raffle and lights event. We hope to be able to add considerably to this 

with the rest of this term’s events. 

Which brings us nicely on to our next event - our Summer Raffle. We are still on the look out for any 

prizes people would like to donate please, either personally or through a business you own or work for. 

Alcohol, sweets/chocolates, gifts or vouchers are particularly welcome. If you have something you would 

like to donate, please bring it into school next week on Friday 24th June or get in touch direct via - 

friendsofwestfieldbourne@gmail.com. 

A few people have asked about a Summer Fayre – sadly we just don’t have a big enough FOW team to plan 

one for this year. We are really keen to get Christmas 2022 and Summer 2023 fayre planning underway, 

so if you have some great ideas and can take an active role in organising and planning, please get in touch. 

You can also speak to Amanda Nightingale or Jo Challinor (Co-chairs of FOW) most days in the Reception 

playground area at pickup, if you’d like to know more about FOW.  We’d love to hear from you. 

 

 

 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.internetmatters.org%2Fparental-controls%2F&data=04%7C01%7CEloise.Malam%40lincolnshire.gov.uk%7C3d91fff76100477786c908d9bbea1c06%7Cb4e05b92f8ce46b59b2499ba5c11e5e9%7C0%7C0%7C637747436437187419%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=67kqtm5AgjqGhEe7hSBacNorHHAAJXQ68FBUraCWV9A%3D&reserved=0
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mailto:friendsofwestfieldbourne@gmail.com


Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Mrs Burgin who was the winner of the school lottery last week. The winnings increase 

as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the 

weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the 

on screen instructions.  

 

Atkinson’s Announcements 
With the recent warm weather, could I please remind you to send children to school with sun hats.  Sun 

cream can be applied before school and you can send a named bottle in their bag if your child needs a top 

up during the day.  Adults are not able to apply sun cream and please remind your child not to share their 

sun cream.  Thank you. 

 

 

Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 

http://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/

